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The Newpin bond, named after a program for children and their parents, will help the NSW government keeps kids out
of foster care. Photo: Virginia Star

Sally Rose
The first Australian “social benefit bond” – a radical, new type of financial instrument designed to encourage private
investment in social services – is about to hit the market.

The Newpin bond, named after the child protection and parent education program, was unveiled last week and will
help the NSW government keeps kids out of foster care. Based on the program’s track record, it is expected that after
the seven-year period of the bond, each of the 10 Newpin centres will have reunited about 30 children with their
parents each year, saving the state more than $38,000 a child, or a total of $11.4!million. Other costs will be avoided
as high-risk kids avoid going into foster care in the first place. KPMG modelling done for NSW Treasury indicates that
if the Newpin program performs as expected, the state will save approximately $80 million by 2030, with savings
beginning to kick in from 2020.

Recognising these savings, the bond pays investors interest at a rate that compares favourably with corporate and
government bonds.

Encouraged by the momentum of “social impact bond” trials under way in the UK and the US, which are injecting
capital into programs designed to reduce recidivism – the rate at which released prisoners return to jail – NSW
announced its own “social benefit bond” trial a year ago.

Earning dosh while doing good

The fundamental principle of the model is that governments enter into long-term contracts with not-for-profit providers
of social services that then underpin the structure of a “bond” which a financial institution can then issue to private
investors on behalf of the organisation.

What is most radical about these instruments is that investor returns depend on a combination of both financial and
social outcomes being achieved.

The Newpin bond will be issued by social investment organisation Social Ventures Australia on behalf of UnitingCare
Burnside, the operators of the Newpin program in NSW, to fund its new infant and parent network program that aims
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to reduce the incidence of young children in foster care.

There are currently 18,000 children in NSW who have been removed from their parents by Community Services and
placed in out-of-home care. This will cost NSW approximately $750 million this financial year. Actual costs are much
higher, as this figure does not include associated court and legal costs, nor does it take into account increasing costs
as children who enter care stay in the system and go on to become heavier users of other government services into
adulthood.

The Newpin bond will be a $7 million loan note issued in a single tranche through a special purpose trust managed by
SVA with a maturity profile of seven years. It offers investors a level of protected capital plus exposure to a maximum
upside of 15 per cent returns, a year, for the life of the bond. It will only be available to sophisticated wholesale
investors and is being pitched at philanthropists, including foundations, wealthy individuals and families, and ethical
investment funds.

A draft of the information memorandum is already being shopped around and the final draft is expected shortly. A
minimum investment of $50,000 is required. The subscription closes on July 1.

Returns depend on program success levels

Investors will start receiving the minimum “dividend” of 3 per cent a year and be guaranteed to have all their principal
repaid upon maturity if the program achieves a 55!per cent restoration rate. This is well above the 25 per cent
restoration rate among parents of fostered children without access to the program, but well below the 74 per cent
restoration rate the Newpin program achieved in 2012.

SVA social finance director Ian Learmonth, who structured the Newpin bond says this structure was settled on
because it spreads the risk in a way that satisfies the government it is getting value for money, while assuring
investors that the hurdles the program needs to meet for them to get their money back – and even make a profit – are
reasonable.

The bond contract includes specific participation criteria, targeted outcomes, performance measurements and
performance payments for the two main cohorts of parents the Newpin program works with. Performance benchmarks
will be reviewed annually against a comparison group with a similar risk profile that did not have access to the
program.

More than half the parents in the program have at least one child in care. The goal for this group is family restoration.
About 35 to 40 per cent of parents in the program still have custody, but are at high risk of the child being removed by
Community Services. The goal for this group is family preservation.

The remaining 10 to 15 per cent of UnitingCare Burnside Newpin’s work is early intervention in families with an
emerging risk of child protection issues. While the bond, as under-pinned by the government’s service contract, will
help this part of the program, there are no performance bonuses - or associated returns to shareholders linked to it.

Problems of picking participants

One of the issues that took a long time to establish was the criteria for who can participate in the Newpin program to
ensure the resources are directed efficiently. This needed to strike a balance between ensuring there were no financial
incentives to cherry pick easy cases, and ensuring the resources were not misdirected to cases with limited chances
of success.

“The participation criteria is designed to target parents who have accepted responsibility that they need to make
profound changes, often related to overcoming drug or alcohol problems, in order to keep their children safe,” says
UnitingCare Burnside manager research and program development Sally Cowling. “Not all families have the capacity
and willingness to make the necessary changes, and it would be a waste of resources to target the limited places in
the program to them.”

Before the bond came along, UnitingCare Burnside had struggled to fund the scaling up of the Newpin program. Each
of the four centres it operates in outer western Sydney cost about $500,000 a year to run, which till now has been
funded by the Burnside Trust. The NSW government will now meet half those costs, freeing up $7 million over seven
years for the charity to invest in other social programs. The bond will also finance the establishment of another six in
locations identified as high risk across outer metropolitan and regional NSW without draining UnitingCare Burnside’s
capital reserves.

Spreading the net
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It already uses a licensing arrangement to expand the program into other states. In addition to the four Newpin
programs UnitingCare Burnside runs in NSW, it has licensed the program to other organisations to run seven other
centres in other states, some of which are other non-profits within the wider Uniting Church affiliation. Under the
arrangemen,t UnitingCare Burnside assists with the establishment of the centres, staff training and program
assurance.

Programs targeting reductions in recidivism and out-of-home care rates were chosen to lead the trial because the
achievement of social outcomes in these areas is measured against court rulings which are both independent and
concrete. But NSW Treasurer Mike Baird is hopeful that as the asset class develops and all parties – service
providers, government, financiers and investors – become more familiar with them, there is great potential for
expanding their use to fund a much wider range of social services.

Potential savings have captured the attention of treasurers in other states.South Australia is considering similar
mechanisms to fund the Family By Family program, while WA treasurer Troy Buswell, Victorian treasurer Michael
O’Brien and Queensland treasurer Tim Nicholls all confirm they are monitoring the outcome of the NSW trial closely.
Mainstream financiers are also watching the trial. “If the social benefit bonds in the NSW trial have a successful sell-
down, then they will be considered a success from a distribution perspective,” says National Australia Bank director
debt originations James Waddell who structures corporate bonds. He thinks the Newpin bond has been structured to
provide an attractive balance of risk and reward and expects demand will be high.
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